
Census 2021 will be Sunday 21 March, the census happens every 10 
years

Huge thanks to David and Val Larner for their marvellous lighting 
display in their garden by Walton Pond for the Beacon of Hope, the 
lights will stay up till the end of Lockdown, thanks also to Sally 
Nethercott for her display, the christmas lights staying up in the 
High St and Shelvers shops.  Thanks also to Clive for arranging

Went to see the lights switched on at Walton early last week at 6pm, 
had great difficulty finding anywhere near to park.  Spaghetti Tree 
is so successful as a takeaway, vehicles were everywhere even parked 
on the pavements and all over the double yellow lines. Drivers 
having difficulty trying to turn into Deans Lane or get out of Deans 
Lane.  Looked into the windows stacks of drivers  sitting apart at 
tables waiting for their deliveries.  Traffic very heavy in the road 
also lots of people walking around.

In the recent update gave an up date of Epsom Hospital, last Friday 
evening we had the CE of SASH and some of his team gave a 
presentation to all cllrs re what is happening at their Trust -
Friday they had 700 staff off due to covid/isolate, they are facing 
very tough times, not getting patients through A&E as fast as they 
would like.
50 patients had to go to other hospitals some in the North of 
England as they didn't have the beds.  Some had been airlifted to 
Newcasle, SASH has a helicopter pad. 
Army is coming in to help this week, they don't feel they have 
reached their peak which they think will be in 2 weeks times
Seeing 130 ambulances a day. Seacole struggling for step down beds .  
They like Epsom are working with the Independent trust to use their 
facilities.
2000 staff have had the vaccine within 2 weeks 5000 will have had 
their 1st jab.
their oxygen levels have been ok, currently have about 260 covid 
patients  with 26 on oxygen, more vent machines had arrived that day
As a borough we are so lucky to have 2 1st class hospital trusts in 
our area also Seacole

Tadworth Sorting Office for the last few months have had staffing 
issues due to the virus, December didn't received any council 
meetings agenda till well after the various  meetings,  did visit 
the sorting office early december to have a chat,  my last update 
gave the latest news. Thanks to Jeff and Bob Gardner (LK Cty Cllr) 
they contacted Crispin Blunt last week, had a call from Crispin's 
office on Thursday morning was delighted to say had received a lot 
of mail earlier that morning.  Have had lots of emails/phone calls 
from older residents re their vaccine letters.  Residents still 
having problems trying to book jab slots on the website have 
explained there was a IT problem at the beginning, they couldn't get 
the ER site only sites much further away.  The queues are not  as 
long now lots of comments at the beginning, they teething problems 
now seem to have been sorted.



Cllrs were told last monday evening that in  the South of the 
Borough just about all the 80+ had had their vaccine and many had 
their 2nd. Horley had started giving the vaccine.  South/Horley has 
worked completely different to the North as the GP practices were 
giving them

We have 2 enforcement issues  in Epsom Lane South
The appeal for 35 The Avenue Tadworth has just been dismissed.  We 
have had in the last 2 months 3 appeals dismissed in The Avenue

Rachel


